ed late Saturday night lasted well into Sunday morning. At the morning service, the pastor, Dr. C. Lopez McAllister delivered an interesting sermon. The Voice, the church bulletin which has appeared now for three Sundays is greatly appreciated by the congregation. It carries the announcements of the week and other news of the church. The B. Y. P. U. services were good. The Ever Ready group gave the program of the evening. The doughnut sale given by the B. Y. P. U. on Saturday was a success. Do not forget the cook-food sale Saturday, March 24, at Roberts establishment at 1218 Broadway. This sale will be given by the Pastor's Aid club. Come and hear the Ebony Dots at the Eighth and Center Streets Baptist church on March 28 at 8:00 o'clock. They are appearing under the auspices of the Mission circle. Church Night dinner will take place Friday night, April 6. Attend the entertainment which will be given by the Pastor's Aid club, April 3. A quilt will be given away.

Sunday at the Scott Chapel M. E. church was a high day: At 11 a. m., and 5 p. m., the pastor, the Rev. J. R. Guyton, preached. At 3 p. m., the Rev. Guyton preached the sacramental sermon at the Allen Chapel A. M. E. church. Rev. and Mrs. Guyton attended the beginning of youth week at the Second Christian church Monday night. The following persons were visited by Rev. Guyton during the week: Mrs. Carrie Fugate, Miss Bessie Robinson, Mrs. Victoria Scott, Mr. and Mrs. James Eidles, Mr. and Mrs. William Abbey, Rev. and Mrs. Holmes, the Frazier family, Mr. and Mrs. Mc-Fadden, Mr. and Mrs. Day. Rev. and Mis. Arnold, Mr. and Mrs. Josse Thurston, Miss Helen Parson, Mrs. Farnie Johnson and Rev. C. W. Holmes visited Rev. Guyton and family this week, Mrs. Lucy Holmes was prayer meeting leader at the Scott Chape! M. E. church Wednesday night. The second stop program of the "of to Denver via Bus" crive was Thursday night. Jesse Thurston, the second driver in charge. The program was unique